
http://www.faithpresby.org/�


mailto:ptatro@sierraselect.com�








mailto:pvaughn@faithpresby.org�


http://www.pcusa.org/�




http://www.faithpresby.org/�












mailto:janetsather@yahoo.com�
mailto:ilah_turner@sbcglobal.net�






2011 March PresbyNews_web.docx Page 18 of 21 

 

A Thank You Letter from the Winter  
Sanctuary 
 
Dear members of Faith Presbyterian Church, 
 
Thank you so much for your very generous donation to Winter Sanctuary! Your donation is an important piece of the 
$50,000 we need to raise to make sure Winter Sanctuary can operate past February 1. With your donation, we’ve now 
raised over $14,000 total, putting us even closer to our goal. Our hope is to raise enough money so that the Winter 
Sanctuary guests will have shelter through the end of March. 
 
Winter Sanctuary is a rotating, interfaith shelter program operated by Volunteers of America and Sacramento Steps 
Forward, with help from Loaves & Fishes, Moe Mohanna and Capital Christian Center. This winter in Sacramento, limited 
public funding left our homeless neighbors with very few options for a winter shelter. While some public funding was 
made available to adequately serve a portion of homeless families, single adults had few options outside of currently 
operating shelters that were already at full capacity. 
 
What is your donation helping to provide? -a warm, dry and safe shelter [with sleeping bags!] for 100 homeless men 
and women during 128 nights of winter; paid overnight monitors from Volunteers of America who work with homeless 
guests and volunteers to make sure each night runs smoothly; 128 days of bus transportation for 100 homeless guests to 
Sanctuary each night and back to Loaves & Fishes each morning; some simple breakfast and dinner meals for 100 guests; 
a supportive community of friends and volunteers. 
 
Your act of charity has humbled us, and we cannot begin to thank you enough! Most importantly, know that the guests 
of Winter Sanctuary have you to thank for their continuing shelter and support. We appreciate all of the great work your 
congregation has done for the homeless community, from working at Loaves & Fishes to raising money for One Day to 
Prevent Homelessness.  Keep up the good work!   Thank you again, 

 
 
 

--Tim Brown, Director of Sacramento Steps Forward  
 
End of an Era at Arco Arena 
 
Many of you have already heard the news.   Working at the Arco Arena Concessions stand at the King’s games to raise 
money for the youth ministry has come to an end.  After, over 10 years of partnership with Maloof Entertainment, the 
new concessions management company has decided to stop the charity group program until the “Kings rise again,” 
meaning not any time soon, sorry Kings’ fans.   
 
Thankfully, the youth programs are supported by the budget not just this fundraiser.  So day to day the youth ministry 
will not be impacted.  However, some funding for big events, like Triennium will require some additional planning and or 
fundraising if we are to offer as much financial help as we have in the past.  As youth pastor I feel very confident that the 
youth programs are funded and supported well by this church and I do not worry about the loss of this fundraiser. 
 
Most of all and on behalf of many, I would like to thank all of you who have volunteered your time working at the 
concessions stand.  Your support of the youth ministry has been much appreciated.  Your work and time have helped to 
create opportunities for youth to know Jesus Christ more deeply or for the first time.  A special thanks to Paul and Betty 
Keller who have organized, cheer-leaded, recruited, and put in more time than anyone else into this fundraiser.  We 
thank you for your leadership and enthusiasm.  You have not only raised money but fostered community.  Thank you for 
your generosity and faithfulness.   
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When Helping Hurts 
 
Over the past couple months the Local Mission Taskforce (Sacramento Serves) 
read and discussed the book, “When Helping Hurts….How to Alleviate Poverty 
Without Hurting the Poor and Yourself.”  Each of us agreed that this book 
changed the way we view mission work. Now we challenge and encourage all of 
you will read it. Look for copies in the narthex in the next couple of weeks.  
 
Read what others say about this book: 
 
“Social justice, mercy ministry, caring for the poor–whatever you want to call it, 
it is all the rage in Christian circles, especially among young people. Whenever 
some noble cause becomes popular there is the possibility for a ton of good to 
get accomplished, and the chance that a lot of harm will be done in the name of 
good intentions. That’s why every pastor passionate about the poor, every 
deacon, every missions committee, everyone interested in short-term missions, 
everyone fired up for ‘the least of these’ should read this book. ‘When Helping 
Hurts: How to Alleviate Poverty Without Hurting the Poor and Yourself’ by Steve Corbett and Brian Fikkert is the best 
book I’ve read on ministering to the poor. Corbett and Fikkert both teach at Covenant College and work with the 
Chalmers Center for Economic Development.” 
 
--Kevin DeYoung, Senior Pastor at University Reformed Church in East Lansing, Michigan. 
 
“Often times when we believe we are doing good, we are in fact doing harm. When this happens we may all stand back 
and shout ‘I was only trying to help!’ but the damage is done, and often cannot be reversed. Such is the case with many 
of the ways local congregations have contributed through their various projects such as short-term missions. This book, 
‘When Helping Hurts’, discusses ways in which Christians can help those in poverty without harming those who are 
already suffering, and how to keep themselves from getting hurt. Beyond helping those in need, it is also the call of 
every Christian to act responsibly and wisely, while yet being ‘innocent as doves’. In a world of increasing violence and 
hunger this book is quite timely and will help churches be more effective in both helping the poor and spreading the 
gospel.  
 
--Christianbook.com 
 
“For over fifteen years I've worked alongside other Christians in efforts to effectively address poverty at home and 
abroad. I can honestly report that ‘When Helping Hurts’ is the single best book I've seen on this topic. While accessible 
to beginners, it is rich with insight for veterans, too. With solid biblical exegesis, engaging stories from the front lines, 
and practical, no-nonsense advice, Corbett and Fikkert offer essential wisdom desperately needed in today's church. The 
book will make many readers uncomfortable: it reveals the unhealthy and frankly unbiblical ways congregations have 
undertaken to help the poor in their local communities and abroad through short-term missions. But it quickly offers 
hope in the form of understandable, feasible new strategies that better grasp the dignity and promise of the materially 
poor. This book deserves a #1 spot on the reading list of every Christian who wants to follow Jesus in genuine, mutually 
transforming love of neighbor.” 
 
Dr. L. Jean White, Coordinator for Church and Community Ministries Ministry Evangelism Team, North American Mission 
Board  
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Sharing Our Love 
Faith Church hosted the Family Promise Program during the week of February 13th.  This program offers our members an 
opportunity to put into practice the scripture passage “Love thy neighbor as thyself.”  We provided food, fellowship and 
shelter to 3 local families who are working each day with the help of the family services coordinator to put their lives 
back on track.  During the 3 months since our last rotation several families were able to accomplish important goals:  
Two families were able to purchase automobiles, get their licenses and acquire insurance; 2 people were able to 
complete their GED diplomas; two people acquired full time employment; four families moved on to transitional or 
permanent housing; one person enrolled in a program to become a drug and alcohol counselor.  The children either 
remained in their school of attendance or were transferred to Mustard Seed School.  Several of these accomplishments 
were celebrated during our week with a ceremony held across the street at St. Anthony’s. 
 
The week began with Valentine’s Day art activities kindly provided by Shari and Natalie Reyes and new member Lynn 
Weston.  The families enjoyed making a heart wreath, tissue paper flowers and cards.  The week continued with hearty 
meals, more fellowship and a graduation ceremony.  During the week many of our own families brought their children to 
participate.  We want to thank the following young people who participated:   Claire, Emily and Julia Latimer, Jack 
Beuhler, Justin Morris, Zoe, Hunter and Ian Pitts, Isabel, Noel, Godebo and Bereket Chapman, and Maegan, Trevin and 
Collin Reynolds.  These children helped with set up, dinner, sleep over and clean up responsibilities as well as just 
playing with the guest children.  In addition the Munchies and Crew helped by moving their activities from Link Hall for 
the week. 
 
Many people participate to make this program a success and most only spend 2 hours to help.  The following people 
have much experience in volunteering for Family Promise and helped this week in many ways:   
 

Roy Bagby, Michelle Fortes, Mark Munguia, John and Kelly Latimer, Janet Sather, Sarah 
and Rudy Beuhler, Shari and Natalie Reyes, Mary Masterson, Kent Kim, Joyce 
Hathaway, Teri Williamson, Larry and Jo Thommen, Vicky Chastain, Melodi 
Andersen, Audrey Sherfy, Krysia Falltrek, Virginia Escalante, Eileen Sedilko, 
DiAnne Brown, Tanya Anderson, Carol Brekke, Tom Busch, Natalie Crow, Marthe 
Sweet, Winona Miles, Lois Chan, Jacquie Rule, Mark Hubler, Debbie Barton, Sally, 
John and Heather Ravas, Pat Campbell, Claire and Ken Pisor, Gayle Alexis, Maria 
Rodriguez, Wilma Cornelius, Paul and Betty Keller, Esther Chapman, Cathy and Steve 
Healow, Erwina Bush, Andeen Lovett, Ann Johnson, and Georgianne and Bob Becker.   
Several members volunteered for the first time:  Lynn Weston, Darren and Melissa Pitts 
and their children and Mike and Karena Van Duyn and Donna Campbell.   The following 
volunteers donated 10 hours to the program by sleeping in Link Hall:  Larry & Jo Thommen, Chuck Bell (20 
hours), Dan Morris, John Warren, Jeff Chapman and Brian Reynolds. 

 
If you would like to volunteer again or give this mission opportunity a try, our next opportunity will begin the week of 
May 8th.  Look for the white board outside the office or in the Narthex.  Thank you to all members and staff for 
supporting this program. 
 
--Your coordinators, Cynthia Crow and Kelly Latimer. 
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Benefit Performances for Family Promise 
Family Promise of Sacramento announces their annual spring benefit performance directed by David L. MacDonald.  This 
year’s show is titled “The World is Comin’ To A Start” and will be produced during the following 5 weekends in March 
and April at various congregations in the Sacramento area: 
 
Friday, March 4 at 7:00 pm – Fair Oaks United Methodist Church - 961-6631 
Saturday, March 5 – To be announced 
Sunday March 6  at 3:00 pm – Our Lady of Assumption Catholic Church – 481-5115 
 
Friday, March 11 at 7:00 pm – Elk Grove United Methodist Church -686-8303 
Saturday, March 12 – To be announced 
Sunday, March 13 at 3:00 pm – Grace Lutheran – 635-5502 
 
Friday, March 18 – To be announced 
Saturday, March 19 at 7:00 pm – Calvary Lutheran – 991-2135 
 
Friday, March 25 – To be announced 
Saturday, March 26 at 8:00 pm - Congregation Beth Shalom – 485-4478 
Sunday, March 27 at 7:00 pm – Centennial United Methodist Church – 452-4477 
 
Friday, April 1 at 7:00 pm – St. Mark’s United Methodist Church – 483-78948 
Saturday, April 2 at 2:00 pm – St. Anthony’s Catholic Church – 428-5678 
Sunday, April 3 at 3:00 pm – Carlton Senior Living Community – 971-4800 
  
For more information please call Family Promise at 916-443-3107 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 
Ways Our Community Loves 
 
On 12/19 we asked our community to fill out ornaments telling us how they were involved outside our walls and we 
decorated a Christmas tree that Sunday with those ornaments. 
 
That information has been compiled and was introduced and passed out in worship on 2/27. 
 
Pick up a booklet when you can!  As it says "It is our hope that you will be touched in new ways, that you will find 
common ground to reach out to each other.  If this begins a conversation among us about the ways we do God's work in 
the world, this Christmas activity will have a deeper meaning than ever anticipated.  We think you will be delighted!" 
 
-- Your Lay Ministry Team-Dwight Beattie, Steve Canaday, Don Fleharty, Nancy Hall, Sue Hooper, Ann Johnson, Bruce 
Kern, and Carey Kincaid. 
 

Castaways Bunko Party 
 

The Castaways are having their annual Bunko Party on 
Saturday, March 19 from 7:00 to 10:00 at the church in Link 
Hall.  We welcome anyone who would like to come play with 

us.  Contact Ellie Boyce with questions! 
ellieboycesac@aol.com 



WHERE: 
TRUCKEE, CA IN BEAUTIFUL CABIN ON A GOLF 
COURSE 

WHAT: 
WORSHIP, GOOD FOOD, SITTING AT THE FEET OF 
JESUS, HIKING, GAMES & RELAXATION

HOW MUCH: 
$50 (CAMPERSHIPS AVAILABLE)

SIGN UP DEAD LINE: 

MARCH 20TH (SUNDAY) 
MUST HAVE REGISTRATION SLIP 
& $ TO QUINN

COLLEGE & 
20’S SPRING 

RETREAT

APRIL
1-3RD

SITTING AT THE 

FEET OF 

JESUS



 
 

MARCH 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

27 
9:00 AM  Worship Service 
10:15 AM  Adult Sunday 
School 
11:00 AM  Worship 
Service 
8:00 PM  AA Meeting 

28 
1:00 PM  
Crafters' Club 
1:30 PM  Mens' 
Life Group 
7:00 PM  
Women's AA 
Meeting 

1 
9:00 AM  Bible 
Study Fellowship 
11:00 AM  AA 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  Al 
Anon Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Munchies ~ Jr. 
High Youth Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

2 
6:30 AM  Prayer 
Gathering 
2:00 PM  Adult 
Discussion Group 
6:30 PM  Young 
Adults Life Group 
7:00 PM  Crew ~ 
High School Youth 
Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

3 
2:00 PM  Older 
Adult Life Group 
7:00 PM  Choir 
Practice 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

4 
Women's Retreat 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

5 
Women's Retreat 

6 
Women's Retreat 
9:00 AM  Worship Service 
10:15 AM  Adult Sunday 
School 
11:00 AM  Worship 
Service 
8:00 PM  AA Meeting 

7 
1:00 PM  
Crafters' Club 
1:30 PM  Mens' 
Life Group 
7:00 PM  
Women's AA 
Meeting 

8 
9:00 AM  Bible 
Study Fellowship 
11:00 AM  AA 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  Al 
Anon Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Munchies ~ Jr. 
High Youth Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

9 
 

 
6:30 AM  Prayer 
Gathering 
6:00 PM  Ash 
Wednesday Dinner 
& Worship 
6:30 PM  Young 
Adults Life Group 
7:00 PM  Crew ~ 
High School Youth 
Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

10 
2:00 PM  Older 
Adult Life Group 
7:00 PM  Choir 
Practice 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

11 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

12 

13 
9:00 AM  Worship Service 
10:15 AM  Adult Sunday 
School 
11:00 AM  Worship 
Service 
12:30 PM  Deacons' 
Meeting 
12:30 PM  Lay Ministry 
Meeting 
8:00 PM  AA Meeting 

14 
1:00 PM  
Crafters' Club 
1:30 PM  Mens' 
Life Group 
7:00 PM  
Session Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Women's AA 
Meeting 

15 
9:00 AM  Bible 
Study Fellowship 
11:00 AM  AA 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  Al 
Anon Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Munchies ~ Jr. 
High Youth Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

16 
6:30 AM  Prayer 
Gathering 
6:30 PM  Young 
Adults Life Group 
7:00 PM  Crew ~ 
High School Youth 
Group 
7:00 PM  Lent 
Worship Service 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

17 
2:00 PM  Older 
Adult Life Group 
7:00 PM  Choir 
Practice 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

18 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

19 
7:00 PM  
Castaways 
Dinner 

20 
9:00 AM  Worship Service 
10:15 AM  Adult Sunday 
School 
11:00 AM  Worship 
Service 
8:00 PM  AA Meeting 

21 
1:00 PM  
Crafters' Club 
1:30 PM  Mens' 
Life Group 
7:00 PM  
Women's AA 
Meeting 

22 
9:00 AM  Bible 
Study Fellowship 
11:00 AM  AA 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  Al 
Anon Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Munchies ~ Jr. 
High Youth Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

23 
6:30 AM  Prayer 
Gathering 
10:00 AM  PW 
Bible Study  
11:30 AM  PW 
Meeting/Luncheon 
6:00 PM  
Communications 
Meeting 
6:30 PM  Young 
Adults Life Group 
7:00 PM  Crew ~ 
High School Youth 
Group 
7:00 PM  Lent 
Worship Service 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

24 
2:00 PM  Older 
Adult Life Group 
7:00 PM  Choir 
Practice 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

25 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

26 

27 
9:00 AM  Worship Service 
10:15 AM  Adult Sunday 
School 
11:00 AM  Worship 
Service 
12:30 PM  Adult Education 
Meeting  
12:30 PM  Worship Host 
Meeting 
4:00 PM  Faith Family 
Night 
8:00 PM  AA Meeting 

28 
1:00 PM  
Crafters' Club 
1:30 PM  Mens' 
Life Group 
7:00 PM  
Women's AA 
Meeting 

29 
9:00 AM  Bible 
Study Fellowship 
11:00 AM  AA 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  Al 
Anon Meeting 
7:00 PM  
Munchies ~ Jr. 
High Youth Group 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

30 
6:30 AM  Prayer 
Gathering 
6:30 PM  Young 
Adults Life Group 
7:00 PM  Crew ~ 
High School Youth 
Group 
7:00 PM  Lent 
Worship Service 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

31 
2:00 PM  Older 
Adult Life Group 
7:00 PM  Choir 
Practice 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

1 
8:00 PM  AA 
Meeting 

2 
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March  2011 Assistant Schedule 
  
 March 6 March 13 March 20 March 27 
Worship Service 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 
Acolyte Nadie Nashimi Jacqueline Laybourn James Kubish & Godebo 

Chapman 
Joshua Smith 

Audio Operator Bill Baker Don Sperling David Nash Rick Hom 
Coffee Hosts Dick and Beth West Dave & Teri Williamson Kristi Kampel & Sheron 

Vollstedt 
Ann Johnson & Gary 
Cash 

Greeters Kathy & Randy Ramos Jim & Betty Park Andeen Lovett & Carol 
Aycock 

Kathy & Danny Healow 

Offering Escort Norma McKay Don Sperling Maria Rodriguez Don Sperling 
Ushers Kent Kim & Linda Jacobs Chuck Bell & Don 

Fleharty 
Mary Nabers & Marvette 
Swayzer 

Larry & Noreen Freund 

Worship  
Assistant 

Marianne Jenkins Maria Rodriguez Rudy Buehler Janet Leader 

Worship Service 11:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 
Acolyte Mallory Hubler Joshua Clark Jill Arellano Colin Reynolds 
Audio Operator Joe Parente Rick Hom Ken Finch Carroll Collier 
Coffee Hosts Wilma Cornelius & Susan 

Little 
Lissette Arias & Greg 
Rapier 

Pat & Kitty Tatro Jarvis & Glenda Arellano 

Greeters  
 

Barbara & Bob Powell Chuck & Hilde Tetlow Kent Kim & Don Flaeharty Jim & Chris Becker 

Offering Escort Jarvis Arellano Helen Christianson Barbara Powell Dick McClure 
Ushers John & Maria Rodriguez Rick & Cynthia Crow Greg & Lori Rapier Mark Hubler & Wendy 

Benjamin 
Worship  
Assistant 

Rick Crow Rick Williams Bethany Draeger Chris Martin 

Lockup Dave Williamson Dick and Betty McClure Dave Williamson Tom Busch 
Tellers 
 

Kitty Tatro & Jarvis 
Arellano 

Jim Tracy & Erwina 
Bush 

Barbara Powell & Marvette 
Swayzer 

Norma McKay & Marilyn 
Becker 


	Meet Our New Members
	2011
	30 Hour Famine:
	A Great Success!
	Church Co-Ed Softball League
	Sign-ups Beginning
	Tuesday Night Classes
	Library Adult Program:
	‘Corregidor’
	by Gloria Rowland Bagby
	Presbyterian Women’s Meeting
	Thanks for Your Support
	Pastor Jim Zazzera
	Children’s Bible Presentation Workshop - Tuesday, March 22, at 6:30 p.m.;
	Children’s Bible Presentation - Sunday, March 27, at 9:00 service
	Faith Enjoys Potluck with Ethiopian
	Orthodox Church
	Junior High Spring Break at Westminster Woods!
	/Westminster Woods Summer Camp Sign-ups and Information!
	Try a Life Group this Lent!
	ENDOWMENT FUND OFFERING MARCH 6, 2011
	Where there's a Will, there's a Way . . .
	/Why reinvent the wheel when it’s already done?
	/New SSIP Food Closet Facility Opens
	by Greg Rapier

	Mike & Zarrin Sanchez
	Sylvia Dhillon
	Reed & Anita Hogan
	Susan Little
	Joel & Kristy Whiteman
	Bob & Ellen Holmgren
	Tracy Cumming
	David & Terry Fong
	Steven Alari
	Jennifer Holden
	Presby Women
	/Bridging the Gap Lunch – March 20th
	Pray it Forward!
	/Loving our Neighbors
	Compassion Weekend is April 30 and May 1, 2011


	2011 Summer Mission Trip
	Robes or No Robes…What’s the Verdict?
	30 Hour Famine 2011!
	A Thank You Letter from the Winter
	Sanctuary
	End of an Era at Arco Arena
	/When Helping Hurts
	Sharing Our Love
	Benefit Performances for Family Promise
	DID YOU KNOW?
	Castaways Bunko Party
	2011 March MailPage.pdf
	March  2011 Assistant Schedule


